
October 13, 2015 

Denise Plafcan, Senior Environmental Analyst 
Michigan Department of Environmental Quality 
Air Quality Division 
Grand Rapids District Office 
350 Ottawa, NW- Unit 10 
Grand Rapids, Michigan 49503 

Dear Ms. Plafcan, 

This letter is in response to the Violation Notice dated September 30, 2015 that was issued to Gerber 
Products Company. The notification alleged two violations: the first was the failure to submit 
notification of construction and start-up of EUBOILER 4; the second pertained to the new replacement 
combined stack for SVBOILERS 1& 2 is 59 inches; PTI45-14 limits the maximum diameter of the stack to 
54 inches. 

We were informed of both of these violations on September 17, 2015 during an Air Quality Division 
inspection of Gerber Products Company by the Department of Environmental Quality. 

Notice of Construction & Start-Up: EUBoiler4 was under construction from August 2014 through 
February 2015. Start up and operation of the boiler commenced on July 23, 2015. Attached to this 
letter is the notice we submitted to address the inspection finding. To minimize the of similar 
oversights in the future, we have revised our internal practices to incorporate regulatory reporting 
deadlines in our project 
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Neither of these alleged violations has resulted in excess emissions. We trust this response addresses 
the issues raised in the NOV to your satisfaction. If you have any additional questions, feel free to 
contact me at the number listed below. 

Gerber Products Company 


